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To: Board of Directors  

From: Damian DiFeo, Fire Chief  

Subject: December Chief’s Report  

Date: January 16, 2020 

 

Administration  

- No report  

 

Personnel 

- Currently have 16 members of the department. 

- David Katz has been appointed to the Lieutenant position at station 3  

 

Operations 

- Total calls for 2019 was 99  

 

Communications/Jeffcom 

- Will attend the Jeffcom fire OP’s meeting on February 6th 

 

AMR Ambulance 

- No report 

 

Strategic plan/ISO 

- We have received our new ISO rating; we are now an ISO class 6/10. This means residences within 5 

miles of one of our stations is a class 6 rating.  Residences over 5 mile will be a class 10. This rating is 

effective April 1st, 2020 (see attached) 

 

Budget 

- No report 
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Education/Training & Travel  

- We will be participating in 5 live burns with Golden Fire in January and February. 

- We have two firefighters in Hazmat class currently. They will be graduating from the fire academy in 

February. 

- Brill attended International Dive Rescue's Train the Trainer Ice Rescue class. She will be co-instructing 

Golden’s class this month. We will have 3 firefighters attending this class. 

- We will be co-hosting an ice rescue class with Timberline Fire in February at Kriley pond. 

- The training division will be looking to purchase a QCPR program to assist with CPR training as well as a 

new manikin for search and rescue. Quotes are in the process. 

 

 

Inspections/planning & Zoning  

- Currently have 8 new homes being constructed in the district, see attached log sheet.  

 

Grants 

- Meeting with FEMA & Timberline Fire Friday morning to discuss the 2020 AFG applications and regional 

grant opportunities.  

- I will be applying for a grant from the Firehouse subs foundation for a Lucas CPR machine.  

- We will be applying for a VFA grant for some wildland classes 

 

Stations/Maintenance/Equipment 

- The contractor has finished sealing up the inside of the building and the interior painting has been 

completed. Will be working on sealing the floor and installing garage door openers next.  

- Will be meeting Jeffco health on January 21st to discuss the well and septic system at station 3. 

- I have an updated budget for the station 1 remodel and costs to get to a shovel ready project. (See 

attached) 

 

 

Miscellaneous/meetings  

- The surface Go’s have been purchased and I have the CAD software loaded on one of them. Waiting on 

Jeffcom to load the software on the others.  

- I will attend the Jefferson County Wildfire Risk Reduction Task Force meeting on January 16th 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


